
 

 

 

 

    

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

  
 
Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 
As you can read in this newsletter, we have been busy this week. We started by supporting anti-bullying week and finished with 
Children in Need. In between a lot happened and we celebrated many achievements in our Friday assembly. 
 
Cutlery skills 
This week, our Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children were taught their cutlery skills thanks to Jim Estes from our catering provider 
STIR Food. He demonstrated the Stick, Slide and Saw technique that is inspired by this NHS Enfield video Learning to use a knife and 
fork. Children practised on different foods: starting with the softer beetroot, followed by cucumber and then the harder to cut 
carrots. We encourage parents/carers to continue with this at home as it makes it so much easier for our children when eating at 
school. See pages 5 to 7 
 
ETSP Spelling Bee Competition 
Two children from each year group competed against other schools in this year’s Spelling Bee. Although they were unable to progress 
to the finals and despite the pressure, our children found the experience very rewarding and enjoyable. See page 6 
 
Important information: Will the landline phone switch affect you?  
Are you aware of this imminent change? I decided it might be helpful to share (most of) the letter I received with our school 
community as this may affect some of you – see page 10. 

 
Mr Jan M Bless, Headteacher 
 

ALSO: 
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Attendance for week beginning 13th November 2023 

Ash 94.78% 

Birch 86.25% 

Oak   86.40% 

 1B 96.30%           

 1G 88.46%            

 1S 95.42%           

 2C 97.14%           

 2F 91.73%           

 2G 96.67%          

 3F 88.93%              

 3G 96.00%              

 3H 98.57%             

 4A 90.37%             

 4L 94.09%             

 4T 98.44%            

 5G 91.85%             

 5H 97.14%   

 5W 95.93%             

 

 6C 93.60% 

 6D 99.60% 

 6F 91.30% 

 

Well done to 1B, 1S, 2C, 2G, 3G, 3H, 4T, 5H, 5W and 6D with attendance above 95%. 
Overall attendance since September 2023: 94.05% 

← 

 

Former Deputy Headteacher at Prince of Wales, Miss Clarke, received the British Empire 

Medal (BEM) for her ‘hands-on’ service to our community and making a significant 

difference, especially through the recognition of the Alevi faith in Britain. Medals were 

presented by Sir Kenneth Olisa OBE, Lord-Lieutenant of Greater London, on behalf of His 

Majesty The King in the New Armouries at the Tower of London. 

As a result of our trailblazing initiative, Alevism is now taught at many schools across 

Enfield as part of the RE syllabus. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cau5cevLg2U
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cau5cevLg2U
https://news.sky.com/story/how-will-the-landline-phone-switch-work-and-what-do-you-need-to-do-12951213


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            

 

           

 

 

 

 
 

SCHOOL YEAR 2023/2024 – upcoming dates 

DATE YEAR EVENT 

Mon 20th Nov All Road Safety Week 

Wed 22nd Nov all Parent Forum 8:55am - Community Room 

Fri 24th November all Inset Day – school closed 

December  Cardless Christmas & Food Bank Donations 

Mon 4th Dec n/a Reception Open Day for prospective new parents/children 

Thursday 7th Dec Y4 Recorder Concert 10:45 - Square Hall 

Tue 12th Dec Y1 Year 1 Nativity 9:15am – Round Hall 

Wed 13th Dec Y1 Year 1 Nativity 9:15am – Round Hall 

Thu 14th Dec Y1-6 
End of Term Certificate Assemblies - Square Hall 

9am Years 4 to 6; 10am Years 1 to 3 

Fri 15th Dec Y2 Year 2 Christmas Singing 2:45pm – Round Hall 

Mon 18th Dec 
EYFS/KS1 

all 

Santa visit 

Christmas Parties pm 

Tue 19th Dec 

 

All 

KS2 

Nursery 

Christmas Dinner 

Talent Show 

Final Day of the term 

Wed 20th Dec all End of term – finish at 1:30pm 

21/12/23 – 

05/01/24 
all Christmas Holidays 

Mon 8th Jan 24 all Inset Day – school closed 

Tue 9th Jan 24 all Start Spring Term 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In November we focus on 

 
These pupils received a certificate this week: 

 

Jasmine 1B, Laura 1G, Masal 1S, Leo 2C, Jasiel 2F, Owen 2G, Paige 3F, Huzeyfe 3H, Maria 3W, Ada 4A, 

Kharnell 4L, Khelyon 4T, Mazie 5G, Thushanth 5H, Anna 5W, Millie-Bleu 6C, Elif 6D, Marlon 6F 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are proud of our teams’ efforts and ability to spell many challenging 

words. Well done: Phoebe 1G, Edie 1G, Cree 2F, Victoria 2F, Jamilah 3H, 

Alicia 3G, Imran 4A, Nathanael 4T, Anna 5W, Tsion 5G, Indi 6C and Kezia 6D 

 

Using a knife and fork isn’t as simple as A, B, C. Before children can manipulate these essential tools, a 

lot of physical development and other learning has to take place. The good news: it is fun, cheap and 

easy: development-of-cutlery-skills. 

 

Also learning how to 

dispose of left-over food 

and tidying up trays, 

bowls, cup and cutlery. 

https://www.cambscommunityservices.nhs.uk/docs/default-source/bedfordshire-childrens-services/Beds---Developmental-Skills-Package/development-of-cutlery-skills.pdf?sfvrsn=0


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Cycling Proficiency 

Well done to the following children who achieved their cycling proficiency level 1 or levels 1 and 2: 

Maija 6F, Bintou 5W, Hamidi 6D, Daa’ud 6C, Abiyah 6D, Anaiyah 5H, Kimberly 5W, Bella 5G, Lily 6D, 

Covenant 5W, Nadinsa 5G, Lara 6C, Lynzie 5G, Alessia-Maria 5H, Ronnie 6D, Ozgur 6C, Oliver 5W, 

Phoebe 5G, Elif-Nur 5G, Gabriela 5H, Natalie 5G, Ella-Mae 5G 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done, to al children that completed the                            

October Family Home-Learning Project: Leadership 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1-Minute Maths on the App Store (apple.com) 1-Minute Maths - Apps on Google Play 

 

1 - MINUTE MATHS  

is a FREE app that has fast & fun number tasks to help primary school children gain number 

confidence and fluency! It has one-minute tasks that focus on adding and subtracting, 

multiplying and dividing up to the 12 times table – and on ‘Subitising’, the skill of instantly 

recognising the number of items in a group without counting. If needed, use the ‘Hint’ 

button – it shows the question in a different but familiar way. When the 1-minute is up, 

answers appear on the screen in seconds. 

 

Top 10 reasons for using 1-Minute Maths! 

 

1. Excellent number practice – and no distractions. 

2. Enjoyable maths tasks children want to complete. 

3. Instils basic number concepts during early years. 

4. A clear, intuitive process that children pick up straight away. 

5. No login or internet access needed. Just download and play! 

6. A motivator - how many correct answers can they score? 

7. Helpful hints for support when it’s needed. 

8. Brilliant for building number confidence and fluency. 

9. Random question generator means no repetition. 

10. Completely FREE to download! 

 

 

 

https://apps.apple.com/us/app/1-minute-maths/id1584136366?platform=iphone
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.whiterosemaths.oneminutemathsks1&hl=en_US


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parents & Carers – Times Tables Rock Stars (ttrockstars.com) 

https://ttrockstars.com/parents/


 

 

 

 

November Family Home-learning Project  

 

Our school value for the month of November is Explore. This value is 

all about trying new things, valuing fresh experiences, ideas and the 

beliefs of others. It is about being creative and having a go because 

there is always something new to learn and find out.   

 

This month, we would like you to have a go at something new as a family and then share your 

experience at the end of the month. Have a look at some of the suggestions below – the 

choice is YOURS and the options are limitless.  

• Cook and try a different meal – perhaps from another culture or tradition 

• Learn a new skill  

• Learn a new language  

• Go for a walk or small adventure somewhere different – local or otherwise  

• Try a new fitness activity or exercise together  

 

Anything! 

Just as in October, you can present your experience at the end of the month 

however you would like – work together as a family or with friends.  

• A written report  

• A poster with facts and drawings of something ‘new’ you tried 

• Write a speech and record yourself  

• Share a photograph or film of you having a go  

• Design and make a model  

 

Projects are due by the 1st December. 

We can’t wait to see what you come up with this month. 

 



 

 

 

 

School admissions and applications | Enfield Council 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      Twitter @pow_primary                                                                                        Instagram pow_primary  

                                                               

https://www.enfield.gov.uk/services/children-and-education/school-admissions-and-applications
https://twitter.com/@PoW_Primary
https://www.instagram.com/p/CpCwUpJLkR5/?igshid=YmMyMTA2M2Y=
file:///D:/Prince%20of%20Wales/Newsletters/Newsletter%202022-2023/March%202023/Instagram%20pow_primary


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


